PARLIAMENT OF THE PROVINCE OF THE WESTERN CAPE
QUESTION PAPER: WRITTEN REPLY NO 7 - 2024

FRIDAY, 18 OCTOBER 2024

8. MrD J Wessels to ask Mr T A Simmers, Minister of Infrastructure:

(a) How much of the conditional grants allocated for infrastructure in the
province has not been transferred by the national government and (b) what

is the breakdown of projects affected by these delayse

RESPONSE

(a) In the 2023/24 financial year, there was a national budget cut of R214,306
million to the Human Settlements Development Grant (HSDG) and a R57,189
milion budget cut to the Informal Settlements Upgrading Partnership Grant
(ISUPG) in October 2023. The National Department of Human Settlements also
did not transfer R250m of the funding on the HSDG in the last quarter of the
2023/24 financial year.

(b) Projects affected are:
City of Cape Town :Forest Villages

City of Cape Town : Blue Downs Military Veterans
City of Cape Town : Gugulethu Mau Mau
City of Cape Town : Valhalla Park

City of Cape Town : Delft The Hague

City of Cape Town : Airport Infill Project
City of Cape Town : Welmoed/Penhill
Ceres Vredebes

Grabouw Rooidakke

Riviersonderend

Bitou Ebenhaeser

George Metro Grounds

Hessequa Melkhoutfontein

Matzikama Vredendal phé

Matzikama Klawer
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MR TERTUIS SIMMERS
MINISTER OF INFRASTRUCTURE
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